
DIRECT-MARKETING Farmers sell their products directly to consumers by several 
METHODS means. The commonly used methods in the States surveyed were 

sales from the farmhouse or another farm building (referred to 
in this report as "farm building"), pick-your-own (sometimes 
called PYO or U-pick), roadside stands or markets, public 
farmers' markets located in or near urban centers (commonly 
called "farmers' markets" or "curb markets"), house-to-house 
delivery, and sales from a truck or other vehicle parked along 
roadsides, in parking lots, and in similar places with poten
tial consumer traffic (this method is sometimes referred to 
as "tailgating"). House-to-house delivery and selling from 
trucks or other vehicles were summarized in the tables under 
"other" because of the relatively low volume of sales through 
these methods (see tables at the back of this report).  

Sales by farmer-owned cooperative marketing associations 
directly to consumers are also defined by the 1976 Direct-Mar
keting Act to be direct farmer-to-consumer marketings. 5/ 
These organizations usually assemble, grade, pack or process, 
ship, and sell in wholesale lots to wholesale buyers and dis
tributors. However, there are some exceptions to the general 
operating practices for farmer-owned cooperative associations.  
For example, some cooperative dairy marketing associations 
still sell milk through house-to-house delivery routes. 6/ 

There are also consumer cooperatives that buy and distribute 
food to their members. Some are formally organized and operate 
similarly to conventional foodstores, except that any profits 
are refunded to their patrons in proportion to their purchases.  
Other consumer purchasing organizations are less formally 
organized, sometimes operating out of a member's home. Such 
organizations assemble orders in wholesale units and buy 
directly from a wholesaler, distributor, or farmer and then 
divide the purchase among their members. In this survey of 
direct-marketing activities, it was not possible to determine 
the volume and value of sales made by farmers to such coopera
tive buying organizations.  

The pick-your-own method offers the greatest potential savings 
to both farmers and consumers, despite some disadvantages.  
Since the consumer harvests the product, much of the cost as
sociated with harvesting and marketing is borne directly by the 
consumer. However, most consumers are not experienced with 
harvesting agricultural products and require close supervision 
for their own protection as well as for the protection of the 
surrounding crops and property of the farmer and to insure that 
customers pay for all the produce they harvest. To that end, 

5/ Direct sales to consumers by cooperative marketing associ
ations are covered in other surveys since individual farmers 
are not generally aware of what portion of the products they 
deliver to the cooperative is sold directly to consumers.  

6/ Harold R. Linstrom and Peter L. Henderson, "Direct Market
ing by Farm Cooperatives," National Food Review, Summer 1980, 
NFR-11, Econ. Stat. Coop. Serv., U.S. Dept. Agr., p. 15.  
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